
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

BEFORE THE HEARING BOARD OF THE  
NORTH COAST UNIFIED AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 

 
REVISED PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to Health and Safety Code (H&SC) Division 26, Part 4, 
Chapter 4, Article 2, §§ 42350-42364: Variances and District Rule 605, that the Chair of the Hearing Board of the 
North Coast Unified Air Quality Management District has scheduled a public hearing at 10:00 a.m. on Monday, 
July 26, 2021 via Zoom Video Teleconference to consider the application from Pacific Gas and Electric Co. (PG&E) 
for the Humboldt Bay Generating Station (HBGS) to modifying Regular Variance Order 2020-02.  
 
Petition for Variance:  The modification to the regular variance requested by PG&E is to provide relief from 
permit conditions and permit emission limitations for an additional year to allow the HBGS in order to complete 
engine tuning at loads less than 50% and to operate in island mode during upcoming emergencies such as Public 
Safety Power Shutdown (PSPS) events.  The regular variance was in effect for a period of up to one year or until 
a modified Title V Operating Permit and other applicable modified licensing is effective, whichever date is 
sooner.   Although HBGS has submitted an application to modify appropriate permit conditions in its Title V 
Operating Permit, more time is needed to perform the permit action.     
 
Variance Hearing Process:  The variance hearing will be conducted in accordance with H&SC sections 42350 et 
seq. and District Regulation VI, Hearing Board Procedures, Rule 605. The application for a Regular Variance 
submitted by PG&E is available online at www.ncuaqmd.org or available by contacting the Board Clerk at 
esquire@ncuaqmd.org. 
 
How to Observe the Meeting: Consistent with Executive Orders N-25-20, N-29-20 and N-8-21 from the 
Executive Department of the State of California, the public and Board Members will be able to participate and 
observe the hearing via Zoom Video Teleconference.   To maximize public safety while still maintaining 
transparency and public access, members of the public can observe the Zoom Teleconference Meeting by going 
on the internet to: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89156963968 using Meeting ID: 891 5696 3968, or alternatively 
calling by phone: 1-669-900-6833.  
 
How to Submit Public Comment: Members of the public may provide public comment before and during the 
meeting by sending comments to the Board Clerk by email at esquire@ncuaqmd.org. Such email comments 
must identify the agenda item number in the subject line of the email. The comments will be read into the 
record, with a maximum allowance of three minutes (approximately 500 words) per individual comment, subject 
to the Board Chair’s discretion. If a comment is received after the agenda item is heard, but before the close of 
the meeting, the comment will still be included as a part of the written record of the meeting but will not be 
read into the record during the meeting.  
 
Americans with Disabilities Act Accommodations: Any member of the public who needs accommodations 
should email the Board Clerk at esquire@ncuaqmd.org or by calling (707) 443-3093. The Board Clerk will use 
their best efforts to provide reasonable accommodations to provide as much accessibility as possible while 
maintaining public safety. 
 
Erin Squire 
Clerk of the Hearing Board, North Coast Unified Air Quality Management District 
07/11/2021  
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